
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Missouri Department of Transportation 
Kevin Keith, Director 

 

573.751.2551  

Fax: 573.751.6555 

1.888.ASK MODOT (275.6636) 

March 28, 2013 

 

Mr. Kevin Ward 

Division Administrator 

Federal Highway Administration 

3220 West Edgewood Drive, Suite H 

Jefferson City, MO 65109 

 

Dear Mr. Ward: 

 

The Missouri Department of Transportation will continue as the lead state for the pooled fund TPF-

5(237) "Transportation Library Connectivity and Development." The Missouri Department of 

Transportation has accepted the role of lead agency and agrees to receive, obligate, expend and 

manage contributions from participating agencies.  This letter is being sent to you to update that I’ll be 

the contract administrator for the project.   

 

The participating agencies are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer 

request form for this project to their respective Federal Highway Administration Division Office for 

concurrence. 

 

We continue to look forward to this research and the potential it represents for the transportation 

industry. Please contact me at 573-526-4328 or William.Stone@modot.mo.gov if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Bill Stone 

Research Administrator 
 


